MAYO CLINIC
ROCHESTER, MINNESOTA
SECTION ON NEUROLOGICAL SURGERY

DR. WINCHELL McK. CRAIG
DR. J. GRAFTON LOVE
DR. GEORGE S. BAKER
DR. ALFRED UIHLEIN
DR. COLLIN S. MAGCARTY

MAY 31, 1948

Dr. Fred Rankin 409 Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred,

I have just returned from the meeting of the American Surgical Association at Quebec and was very happy to see the nominating committee present your name for president and am pleased to see you unanimously elected president of the American Surgical Association.

It is an honor you well deserve and herewith send my most heartiest congratulations.

Sincerely yours,

a. W. Adson, M. D.

awa: jw